
Town of Ancram 
Town Board Public Hearing  

Local Law #3 of 2023: Senior Citizen Property Tax Exemption 
July 20, 2023 

 
Present: Supervisor Arthur Bassin  Councilman Hugh Clark 
  Councilwoman Amy Gold  Councilwoman Bonnie Hundt 
  Town Clerk Monica Cleveland  
  Highway Superintendent James Miller 
Absent: Councilman David Boice 
 
The Public Hearing for Local Law #3 of 2023 Senior Citizen Property Tax Exemption was called to 
order by Supervisor Arthur Bassin at 6:45pm Mr. Bassin noted that the public hearing had been 
properly noticed in the towns official paper.  
 
Mr. Bassin asked if there were any comments from the public or the town board in regards to 
this proposed law.  
 
Mr. Tom Dias stated he thought the new law was a good idea. 
 
Mr. Bassin noted that the income levels are in line with the Columbia County levels.  
 
Mr. Bassin asked for public comments two more times. There were none. There being no more 
comments, a motion was made by Councilwoman Gold and seconded by Councilwoman Hundt 
to close the public hearing. Motion carried. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
Monica R. Cleveland 
Ancram Town Clerk 


